
Seattle HPHC Community Letter: May God's comfort and wisdom be upon us 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
January 21, 2022 

Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

Another week is ending and a new one is beginning. I hope you all are well. There are still a number of 

members of our community who are having health challenges. Let us continue praying for them, I heard 

Mrs. Noriko Fisher is still to have another medical test this February to know what is causing her low 

hemoglobin. I heard that Rev. Gerhard Wiesinger is still not fully recovered too. Also, our Ambassadors 

for Peace Mr. Bert Caoili and wife Siony got COVID 19. May God's healing power be upon them and all 

those others who are having health problems. 

Some other families have relationship issues, financial difficulties and other challenges. May God's 

comfort and great wisdom be upon them that they can find solution to their problems. 

Tomorrow will be the celebration of life of the 4 year old son of Bishop Enoch and Paula Ysrael. Please 

pray for the peaceful transition of their son and for the comfort and support for the couple and their whole 

family. 

This Sunday, December 23, 2022, we will have online Sunday Service through zoom and Facebook Live. 

The heater in our sanctuary at Ballard Church is not working. Scott reported that water is getting in to the 

oil tank of the heater which causes the heater not to function. Replacement tank is covered by insurance 

and hopefully it will be fix soon. 

Our ACLC - WA is starting a True Family Values lecture series this Monday, January 24, 2022. This is 

more like a practice and an internal condition as we launch our 2022 ACLC outreach and education 

program. Mrs. Diane Araki will be our presenter this Monday on the topic " God's Original Ideal". It will 

be from 7:30 - 8:30 PM . Please use the following link to join 

us04web.zoom,us/j/251525455. Password: 2020 

Meeting ID (if required): 251 525 455 

* To join by phone, voice only, dial any numbers below:

(346) 248-7799, (301) 715-8592, (312) 626-6799, (253) 215-8782

Passcode: 2020 Meeting ID: 251 525 455

BlessingFest videos are still available to share. Organize your own watch party or join others watch party. 

You can access the videos through BlessingFest,org/videos 

Our Camp Tongil planning team are already starting with their planning. They found a venue to use this 

coming July. Mr. Oleg Sergeev mentioned to me that he himself started to offer a $40 donation monthly 

for Camp Tongil. Some of you may want to join him by sending also some donation monthly specifically 

for that purpose so that when July comes parents do not need to pay a big amount for registration fee. 

This is just a suggestion. 

There will be a Youth Group this January 29, please wait for an invitation letter from Miyuki Granstrom. 

2022 Calendars are available for pick up at Windermere. It is $15/calendar and you can pay in cash or by 

check or through Venmo. Call Mrs. Chieko Granstrom before coming to pick up your calendar order. Her 

number is 206-446-4293. 

Please stay healthy and keep a safe distance from others. 

God bless you! 

Sincerely, 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 


